
NEXT MEETING:  TUESDAY, JANUARY 10, 2023, AT 7:00 P.M.  
MINUTES OF THE RP ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

NOVEMBER 15, 2022 
Chairman Steve Quinn called the meeting to order at 7:08 p.m., it having been duly noted that this meeting is being held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq., notice of which was published in The Record and sent to the Star Ledger as well as posted on the Village bulletin board.  Members present were Steve Quinn, Tammy Laverty, Harry Menta, Matt Graves.  Excused: Guillermo Lopez-Acosta, Linda Quinn, Lisa Rehm, Nicole Kachadorian.  Absent:  Gloria Rivera.  
Hearing of Citizens:  None present.
A motion was made by Steve Quinn and seconded by Matt Graves to approve the October 11, 2022, meeting minutes.  All were in favor of the motion.  
Payment of Bills:  
PO#50644 –- $2,699.35 – Ernst Seed – Seed for Nature Preserve

PO#50645 –- $1,307.68 -  Pinelands Nursery, Inc. – Nature Preserve Plantings 

PO#50828 –– $    67.66 – Stephen Quinn – Driver Bits for Nature Preserve

PO#50964 –– $  162.90 – Amazon Capital Services – 2 utility wagons for Nature Preserve

PO#51018 –– $    69.96 – Amazon Capital Services  –  Signs for Nature Preserve

PO#51019 –– $  350.62 – This and That Hardware – Screws & drill bit, 2 wheelbarrows for Nature Preserve

PO#51020 –- $    67.04 – Barbara DeLuca – Charts for Nature Preserve

PO#51023 -– $    33.10 – North Jersey Media Group – Change in Meeting Date 

Correspondence:

· Email dated 10/13/22 from Kathleen Farley Re:  Invite to Teaneck Creek Reopening Event 10/20

· Email dated 10/18/22 from Kate Spontak Re: Leave the Leaves

· Email dated 11/8/22 from Amanda Thomas Re:  RPPD Coat Drive

Old Business:


· Newsletter – think of articles for spring newsletter.
New Business: Founding of Ridgefield Park Nature Association

· 11/29/22 First Meeting of Ridgefield Park Nature Association – upstairs of civic center at 7:30 p.m.

· Tenafly Nature Center to do animal show
· Clipboards will be available at the meeting so people can sign up for different activities and volunteer opportunities at the Nature Preserve

· List your type of skills you can bring to the organization

· Are you interested in attending nature walks?

· Are you interested in gardening or wildflower gardening?
· Are you interested in volunteering with maintenance at the Nature Preserve?
· Have a sign: Send in Your Suggestions and Interests, for example, different walks, hawk watch

· Late fall reseeding of the wildflower beds in Nature Preserve 

· futures dates to be determined by SQ after the holidays and when the weather permits.
· Facebook: Cynthia Rasmussen is handling this.  
Clothing for Nature Preserve:  Michelle DeLuca designed several versions of a logo for the Nature Preserve.  Members looked at the options and picked their favorite logo. A discussion was held on the different clothing items that could be made for the Nature Preserve.  Members looked at some clothing suggestions from the vendor.  There was also a suggestion to make up a drawstring backpack that people could wear to make sure they carry out what they carry in.  Colors for the clothing were selected as Forest Green with White Logo and a brown vest for volunteers acting as stewards during events at the Nature Preserve.  The vendor will be contacted to give prices for the items.
Still to be done for NP:
· EC to contact Bergen County Mosquito Commission regarding helicopter spraying of the Nature Preserve.

· Future programing ideas for Nature Preserve

· Installing trail cameras in preserve
· Matt Graves asked if the outdoor code was going to be posted at the Nature Preserve.  Steve Quinn asked Matt to get him a copy to refresh his memory on the outdoor code used in scouting.

Steve Quinn said he would like to see some kind of environmental award for people that do nice things, perhaps earn a pin after each year of service at the nature preserve.  He said there is even a member of the Environmental Commission who does a lot of work but never wants any acknowledgment for her work and wants her to know he appreciates her efforts.

Winter Bird Count:  Steve Quinn will work on selecting a date for a winter bird count in January.
Meeting dates for 2023: Meetings to be held at 7:00 p.m. in the lower level of the Civic Center on the second Tuesday of the month unless otherwise noted.
January 10

April 11

July 11 – If needed

October 10

February 14

May 9


August 8 – If needed

November 14

March 14

June 13

September 12


December – No Meeting

· Elections to be held on January 10, 2023.
The next regular meeting will be January 10, 2023, at 7:00 p.m. in person at the lower level of the Civic Center.  
There being no further business, a motion was made by Tammy Laverty and seconded by Harry Menta adjourning the meeting at 9:00 p.m.  All were in favor of this motion.








Respectfully submitted,








Barbara DeLuca







Barbara DeLuca
cc:  Commissioner William Gerken

Info for zoom meetings: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/75999621083?pwd=UlRpRXYxTU5tYUZCY0RSV0hab1J2QT09
Meeting ID: 759 9962 1083      Passcode: 3PsA19
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